
Church  of  Our  Saviour Bul le t in  
The English Speaking International Roman Catholic Parish of The Hague 

 

 

PASTOR:  Fr. Sjaak de Boer, MHM Ph.D  

DEACON: Deacon Paulus Falke, TOC M.D. 

 paulusfalke@gmail.com 

CHURCH: Bezuidenhoutseweg 157 

 2594 AG Den Haag 

BANK ACCOUNT: NL34 ABNA 059 93 46 264 

PARISH OFFICE: Koningin Marialaan 2 

 2595 GB DEN HAAG 

 Office Hours 09.30-15.00 

 Weekdays, excluding Wednesday 

PHONE: (OFFICE) (070) 328 0816 

E-MAIL: office@parish.nl 
 

 

THIS WEEK’S AGENDA 
Sunday, 10 June 

09.00  Choir Rehearsal 

10.00 MASS Fr. Rowan 
11.30 African Group rehearsal, Church 

16.30 Choir Rehearsal 

16:30  Confession 

17.30 MASS Fr. Rowan 
 

Monday, 11 June 

Memorial of Saint Barnabas, Apostle 

11.30 Soup Kitchen Potluck, 

Atrium/Kitchen 

12:30  Lunch with Alumni,  

19.30 Food Fair Meeting, Bar 

19.30 Pastor meets with students 
 

Tuesday, 12 June 

09.30 Soup Kitchen, Rotterdam 

11.00 Pastor visits Cordaid with Papal 

Nuncio 

11.30    B-COS Dutch Class, COS Loft 

19:30  Parish Board Meeting, Bar 
 
 

Wednesday, 13 June 

Memorial of Saint Anthony of Padua, 

Priest and Doctor of the Church 

OFFICE CLOSED 

10.00 Maintenance Team 

12.30 Dutch Mass, Chapel 

19.00 SA meeting, Room 3 

19.30  Christian Meditation, Day Chapel 
  

Thursday, 14 June 

12.00  AA Group meeting, COS Loft 

19.00 Charities and COS Caritas 

Meeting, Bar 
 

Friday, 15 June 

09.30 Mass in Chapel 

10.00      British Club, Bar/Kitchen 

10:00  Visit from Haarlem Diocese 

14:00  Wedding Joeri & Stephanie 

19:00  Evening Choir rehearsal, Atrium 
 

 

 

Saturday, 16 June 
Wedding Anniversary of  

Anthony & Bernadette 

09:00  Christian Meditation  

mini-retreat, Room 3 

13:00 Private rental, Bar/Atrium/Kitchen 

14:30  Filipino National BBQ event, 

Zuiderpark 

18:00  Private Baptism  
 

Sunday, 17 June 

END OF THE PASTORAL YEAR +  

PARISH BBQ 

09.00  Choir rehearsal 

10:00  MASS with African Choir 
11:00  Nightingales Concert, Church 

11.30  Parish BBQ, Atrium 

13.30 KKI Mass, Church/Atrium 

16.30 Choir rehearsal  

16.30 Confession 

17.30 MASS + baptism

 
 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 
Last Tuesday, forty-five group & event coordinators met to 

exchange information and inspiration from their pastoral initiatives. 

Here are a few news items from that meeting: 
 

• The chair passed from Rupert d’Mello to Mikel 

Delagrange 
 

• RE raised over € 5000,- from the Lunchroom, which  

will be divided between a cancer hospital for children in  

Brazil and a new oven for our kitchen. 
 

• Safety regulations for working with minors, and 

information on finance were presented. 
 

• The Golden Jubilee Food Fair is in need of helpers for 

the big event. There will be a meeting on Monday  

11 June, at 19.30 in the bar. 
 

• New coordinators: Tri Kuriawan for COSYP, Aimee 

Hartwell for Confirmation, Hans Man’t Veld for 

Kerkbalans and Marion Mesumbe for the new Social 

Events Group which will replace Build With Us. 
 

• The Parish Board was asked to form a small committee to 

celebrate on 1 July, 2018 ten years in our church building 

and twenty years of Fr. Sjaak as our Pastor. 
 

• Fr. Sjaak gave an update on the situation for more pastoral 

assistance next year. It will be difficult to employ another 

priest based on our current income. 
 

• This pastoral year was evaluated as a very good year with 

good atmosphere in the parish, vibrant participation in 

liturgies and groups, and much to be grateful for.  

The evening ended in the bar with a toast to  

2017-2018. 
 

 

 

 

CHURCH POINTING/BRICK WORK 
During the week of 4 June, work resumed on the exterior 

brickwork of the church. This work will continue for a minimum  

of four weeks, and is partially subsidized by the municipality of 

The Hague. 
 

 

FAREWELL TO MANDY FROM THE PARISH BOARD 
Mandy Camenzuli will participate in her last Parish Board 

meeting this Tuesday. She and her husband are preparing for a new 

mission, and will leave The Hague this Summer. Many thanks to 

Mandy & Gabriel for all the good work they did in our parish. 
 
 

 

After the morning mass, the Europa Scouts have a BAKE SALE to 

finance their summer camp. They are counting on your help! 
 

 
 

 
Today’s ALTAR 

FLOWERS are donated 

by Margaret Accio  

in memory of the first 

death anniversary of her 

beloved father  

Cesare Accio, who 

suffered and died in sad 

circumstances due to a 

medical error. His family 

and grandchildren miss 

him a lot and he will 
always be remembered as 

a loving father and 

generous person who 

gave a lot to the family.  
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